The significant number of consultation methods applied by the Council and set out is noted. HBF would like to emphasise the importance of traditional consultation techniques, namely formal letter and email notification of the availability of documents and the holding of events. Making documents available on the council’s website, for example, is only of benefit if stakeholders are in the practice of regularly checking the council’s website on the off-chance that something new has been announced. It is highly unlikely that most stakeholders will be in a position to do this. However, using emails or standard letters to inform stakeholders that documents are available or events are to be held is a vitally important aspect of the overall consultation and participation process.

We welcome the inclusion of the section regarding pre-application discussions. In line with advice in PPS1 paragraph 12, the HBF considers pre-application discussions are important and beneficial to both developers and local planning authorities in ensuring a better mutual understanding of objectives and the constraints that exist. Local planning authorities and applicants should take a positive attitude towards early engagement in pre-application discussions so that formal applications can be dealt with in a more certain and speedy manner and the quality of decisions can be better assured. Setting out Knowsley’s approach to pre-application advice can only strengthen this objective.

It is welcomed that the resource implications of the process have been considered and acknowledged in section 8 of the draft SCI.

We welcome the inclusion the Home Builders Federation in the appendix in accordance with Appendix E of PPS12. The Home Builders Federation (HBF) is the trade organisation representing the house building industry.

